

First Baptist Church of Vauxhall

"The Church that believes Christianity is not a Voice in the Wilderness, but it is a Life in the World."

5 Hilton Avenue Vauxhall, New Jersey 07088 Church Office: (908) 687-3414 Fax: (908) 687-0019

E-mail: firstbapvauxhall@aol.com

Rev. Dr. Marion J. Franklin, Jr., Pastor

John Brown Deacon Ministry - Chairman

Kim D. Eason Trustee Ministry - Chairperson

> Brenda Glenn Church Clerk

June 7, 2021

Eileen Birch, Township Clerk Township of Union 1976 Morris Avenue Union, New Jersey 07083

Dear Ms. Birch:

First Baptist Church of Vauxhall will have their 115th Church Anniversary on Sunday, August 1, 2021. This will be an outside service which will be held in the church parking area that is across the street from the church as well as the area of Hilton Avenue which is near the church properties.

We would like permission to have Hilton Avenue closed to vehicular traffic from Burkley PI to Laurel Avenue between the hours of 8:00 AM to 1:00 PM on Sunday, August 1, 2021, for worship service and fellowship. We wish to utilize the municipal parking area on Hilton Avenue at Burkley Place (Lot #22) in addition to the Jefferson School parking lot for parking.

Should you require more information you may contact me through the First Baptist Church Administrative Office at 908-687-3414.

Sincerely,

Kim D. Eason

Kim D. Eason

Trustee Ministry Chairperson

JUN142021 -m/L142

Cc: Township of Union Board of Education 2369 Morris Avenue

Union, NJ 07083

BUSINESS-UFFICE



Daniel J. Zieser, *Director*981 Caldwell Avenue
Union, Union County, NJ 07083
908-851-5000
Fax 908-851-5445



THE TOWNSHIP OF UNION DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY



MICHAEL SCANIO, FIRE CHIEF

1 Bond Drive Union, Union County, NJ 07083 908-851-5420 Fax 908-851-5423

To: Mr. Gerry Benaquista Interim Superintendent Township of Union Public Schools

Mr. Benaquista I would like to formally request the donation for the use of two district school transportation busses and two drivers for an eight hour period (7:00am-3:00pm) on July 14th, 2021. The purpose of the transportation would be to transport the participants of our 2021 Junior Police Academy Program to a destination in Point Pleasant NJ.

The goal of this program is to build a strong working relationship with the youth of Union and Law Enforcement. The participants of this program are students of the Union Public School system, and as in the past we accept the graduating class of Jefferson School for this program. I would like to thank you and the Board of Education for your anticipated cooperation in this matter.

Respectfully,

Officer Michael Loguidice Tym, of Union Police Dept.